Planning Board Meeting of the Town of LeRoy held on Tuesday, April 16, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Conference Room of the Town Hall, 48 Main Street LeRoy, New York.

Members Present:

John Mangefrida-Chairman, Tom Frew, Dave Pullyblank, Joan Tresco

Members Absent:

Dave Mackenzie, Pat Major, Chuck Dusen

Recording Secretary:

Mary Margaret Ripley
Others Present:                               Mike Risewick and Jeff Steinbrenner – Code Enforcement, 

Tim McGurn, Brad Lamie, Kyle Palmer, Mike Lee, Daniel Morse
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Mangefrida at 7:00 PM.
Meeting minutes from March, 2024, were reviewed. A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve the minutes. Minutes tabled due to not enough members present from last meeting to second Motion.
New Business
1. LeRoy Express – 100 West Main Street – Site Plan Review
Business owner submitting a site plan to add a small self-serve laundromat to his gas station. With no questions or concerns expressed by the board:
A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve site plan. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
2. SB Gees, Inc. – VIP Canine – 7133 West Main Road
VIP Canine would like to add boarding and dog daycare services in a C-2 zoned area. Boarding and daycare is a permitted use with a special use permit covered under the definition of animal shelter section 165-119B(4). The only question was from Tom Frew asking if neighbors would be impacted by noise of dogs barking etc. Mike Risewick stated the location of the building is far enough away from any residential neighbors so noise should not be an issue. With no other questions or concerns from the board:
A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to recommend Special Use application to the Town Board pending State approval of Local Law change. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
3. Timothy McGurn – 7988 Lake Street Road – Land Separation
Landowner requesting a land separation to establish clearer property boundaries to better accommodate both his and adjacent landowner Tinkous Realty, LLC. McGurn would merge parcels 1 and 2 with his current parcel creating a 10.00 acre parcel when merged. Tinkous would merge parcel 3 with his current parcel. Parcel 3 would not be landlocked. With no questions or concerns from the board:
A MOTION was made by Dave Pullyblank to approve land separation as presented. Motion seconded by Joan Tresco. All were in favor. Motion carried.
4. Michael and Dawn Lee – 8278 West Bergen Road – Land Separation
Owners would like to give Parcel 1 to grandson for a wedding present. With no questions or concerns from the Board:

 A MOTION was made by Tom Frew to approve land separation as presented. Motion seconded by Dave Pullyblank. All were in favor. Motion carried.
5. Lapp Insulator – 130 Gilbert Street – Land Separation - Lapp would like to sell 10.29 acres of land to P-Core. With no questions or concerns from the Board:

A MOTION was made by Joan Tresco to approve land separation as presented. Motion seconded by Tom Frew. All were in favor. Motion carried.
With no further business to come before the board, on MOTION by Joan Tresco and seconded by Dave Pullyblank and passed unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 PM.





Respectfully Submitted, Mary Margaret Ripley, Recording Secretary
